Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: Court of Protection

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:
If possible, please could you provide a response from social care to the following from January 2019 to present:

1. How many applications have you issued in the Court of Protection for declarations and/or decisions relating to capacity/best interests in respect of internet and social media?

Answer:

The Council have issued one case in the Court of Protection for declarations and/or decisions relating to capacity/best interests in respect of internet and social media, since January 2019.

2. Since the Court of Protection decisions in Re A (Capacity: Social Media and Internet Use: Best Interests) [2019] EWCOP 2 and Re B (Capacity: Social Media: Care and Contact) [2019] EWCOP 3, what education and/or guidance have you delivered/developed for your Adult Social Care workforce?

Kings Chambers, Solicitors, provided training to the Council in February 2020 which covered the specific Court of Protection decisions in the course.

The most recent MCA guidance for staff produced in February 2020 has a separate guide to supporting specific decisions one of which is Specific Decisions - Internet and Social Media Use.docx (sharepoint.com) – see copy attached.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
